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Purpose: This document shows how school users must validate that they do not overwrite a more 

recent application. If a user is entering an application and sees that an application has already been 

entered for that student, they should review the “Submitted Application?” date and Parent Signature 

date on the existing application. If those dates come after the date on the application the user is 

preparing to enter, they should not enter the application and contact enrollmentsupport@rsdla.net. The 

screen shots below show where users can find the submitted date and parent signature date. If the 

dates fall before the date on the application to-be-entered, the user should overwrite the existing 

application with the more recent application.  

 

When multiple applications are submitted, the most recent application takes precedence.  If you are 

entering an application and a more recent application has already been entered, the OneApp team will 

reach out to the family to validate their preferences after you contact enrollmentsupport@rsdla.net.  
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